
Wellington November 1984 
 

On 3rd November 1984, twelve 8mm, 16mm and 35mm enthusiasts met for the first time at 
John Bell’s Theatrette in Wellington for a very enjoyable and memorable day.  Sharing a 
common interest, friendships were founded, films and equipment bought and sold, ideas 
swapped and knowledge shared. 
 
John is to be thanked for making the venue available and for being such a good host.  His wife 
Margaret had hot scones and tea waiting for us and along with help from the children, provided  
refreshments during the day – thank you. 
 
Vintage historic and films of interest were screened. 
 
Those present agreed to meet on a regular basis – say every four months – the next meeting to 
be at Noel Ruscoe’s Theatrette, in Wanganui on Saturday 16th March 1985 at 10am. 
 
It is suggested you send any items you wish to publish to the Secretary, John McDonald, so that 
you can be advised and informed in turn. 
 


